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The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. by Tania Hunt.  Introductions were made around the table.   

 

Senator Nate Boulton was the speaker.  He said he does two forums yearly; one with Rick Olson and one 

with Ruth Ann Gaines.  He talked about the issues he faced this year – Workman’s Comp, funding for 

DHS, privatizing Medicaid, etc.  He has announced that he will be running for Governor but will continue 

to follow the issues at hand.  

 

Sgt. Doua Lor from the Des Moines Police Department gave his report.  He talked about the homicides 

that Des Moines has had this year.  He also stated that what the Police Department needs is cooperation 

from people.  If you have seen or heard anything regarding these homicides, please report it to the 

police.   

 

Connie Boesen, a member of the School Board, gave an update on school issues.  She reported that as 

vacancies occur, they are not being filled.   

 

The minutes from our previous meeting in April were reviewed.  Motion made by Norm Kamm; second by 

Paul Sadler to approve as written.  Motion carried.   

 

Marge gave the Treasurer’s report.  The bank statement as of the end of April is $357.61 operating 

expenses.   

 

A sheet showing Free Flicks and on the other side listed 10 shows for children.  Free breakfast and 

lunch will be provided at some schools and some parks this summer.   

 

The next board meeting will be Saturday, June 24th, at Financial Plus Credit Union at 9:00 a.m.  Our next 

monthly meeting will be Monday, June 26th, at the East Side Library at 5:30 p.m. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:53 p.m. 

The next Board meeting will be Saturday, June 24th, at Financial Plus Credit Union at 9:00 a.m. with our 

next regular meeting being held on Monday, June 26th, at the East Side Library at 5:30 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Marge Ramsey 

Secretary/Treasurer 


